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October 4, 2023 

Witek Wacinski 
Vice President of Strategy & Development 
BetMGM, LLC 
Witek.Wacinski@betmgm.com 
200 Hudson Street 
Plaza 2 
Suite 700 
Jersey City, NJ 07311 

Re: VERMONT SPORTS WAGERING RFP - BetMGM Response 

The Office of Purchasing and Contracting (OPC) regrets to inform you that your bid has not been selected to 
be awarded for the Vermont Sports Wagering RFP. Your bid was received on September 6, 2023 and your 
Best and Final Offer response was received on September 22, 2023. After full review and scoring of your 
bid and Best and Final Offer according to the requirements of the RFP, it was determined that your 
proposal would not receive further consideration. 

We thank you for your interest in working with the State of Vermont and hope you will consider bidding on future State 
RFPs. 

Sincerely, 

Deborah Damore  
Director of the Office of Purchasing & Contracting (OPC) 
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